
TYLER COUNTY COMMISSIONERS COURT 
SPECIAL MEETING 
July 17, 2025 ---- 10:00 a.m. 
 
THE STATE OF TEXAS  ON THIS THE 17th day of July, 2025 the Commissioners’ 
Court in and for Tyler County, Texas convened in a Special Meeting at the Commissioners 
Courtroom in Woodville, Texas, the following members of the Court present, to wit:  

JOE BLACKSHER   COMMISSIONER, PCT. #1 
DOUG HUGHES   COMMISSIONER, PCT. #2 
MIKE MARSHALL   COMMISSIONER, PCT. #3, Presiding 
BUCK HUDSON    COMMISSIONER, PCT. #4 
JANET BROWN   DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK, Ex-Officio 

 
The following were absent: MILTON POWERS, COUNTY JUDGE, thereby constituting a 
quorum.  In addition to the above were:  
 STEPHANIE VOTH   ASST. COUNTY AUDITOR 

BRYAN WEATHERFORD  SHERIFF       
ANTHONY ROSS   CONSTABLE PCT# 4 
BROOKE MONTALBANO  ASST. DISTRICT ATTORNEY 
        

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Marshall. Sheriff Bryan Weather delivered 
the invocation. Commissioner Hughes led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American flag.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: none 
 
TABLED ITEMS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: none 
 
CONSENT AGENDA: 
Minutes from previous meetings were tabled 
 
Monthly Reports were not presented 
 
RESOLUTIONS/PROCLAMATIONS/ORDERS: none 
 
CONSIDER/APPROVE/INFORMATIONAL:  
Budget Amendment/Line-Item Transfers: none 
 
County Bills: none 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Hughes and seconded by Commissioner Blacksher to 
approve purchase made by Tyler County Sherriff’s Department, of two Tahoe patrol vehicles 
from Caldwell Country Chevrolet in the amount of $113,560.00.  All commissioners voted yes 
and none no.  Sheriff Bryan Weatherford commented that funds were coming from the proceeds 
of grant money SB-22 and reimbursed insurance money for the not at fault accidents.  The 
remainder of funds would be from the line item: Sheriff’s vehicles, in the general fund budget. 
 
Conditional approval of Parker’s RV Park, pending the inspection of the application by GLS 
Engineer was tabled until a check list for RV Parks can be created.  Assistant District Attorney, 
Brooke Montalbano confirmed that no public hearing would be required if the items were 
already in the regulations. If anything differs in the regulations, then a public hearing would be 
required. 
 
COMMENTS BY COURT MEMBERS PERTAINING TO MATTERS OF COUNTY 
GOVERNMENT: none 
 
Executive Session: Not held 
 
Formal action following Executive Session: none 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Hudson and seconded by Commissioner Hughes that 
the meeting adjourn.  All voted yes. 
  



Commissioners Court 
July 17, 2025 
 
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED- 10:11 a.m. 
 
I, Donece Gregory, County Clerk and ex officio member of the Tyler County Commissioners 
Court, do hereby certify to the fact that the above is a true and correct record of the Tyler County 
Commissioners Court session held on July 17, 2025. 

 
Witness my hand and seal of office on this the 17th day of July, 2025.  
 
 
Attest:_____________________________ 
Donece Gregory, County Clerk 
 
 


